MEMO

City of Philadelphia & OSHA-30 Clarification (Plumbing)

A) Having an OSHA-10 or OSHA-30 Certification is NOT a condition or
requirement for an Apprentice Plumber, Journeyman Plumber or Master
Plumber license renewal or new license.

B) Having an OSHA-10 or OSHA-30 Certification is NOT a condition or a
requirement to apply for, or to obtain a plumbing permit.

C) Under normal circumstances, the General Contractor responsible for a
construction project is required to have one or more supervisory
employees that is OSHA-30 certified.

D) All Plumbers, Helper, Apprentice, Journeyman or Master working in any
capacity on a construction and or plumbing project of any type must be
OSHA-10 certified. There are no exceptions. Note, this is not a
condition or a requirement for obtaining or renewing a Plumbing
License.

E) OSHA-10 Certifications do not expire and are not required to be
repeated nor do they require continuing education either by OSHA or the
Department.

Note: This memo is intended to answer some commonly asked question regarding
OSHA requirements by the Department. If you require further information, please
visit phila.gov/li to submit an online request for information or call 311, for calls
outside of the City dial 215-686-8686.



